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(Date)

To the Honorable (fill in Congressman’s name),

My name is (fill in your name), member at-large of Democrats Abroad. I urge you to support the study for reparations bill H.R. 40, lead in bringing H.R. 40 to vote before the end of this Congressional Session and ensure that H.R. 40 passes.

As the official foreign arm of the Democratic Party and a DNC-recognized State Party representing Americans abroad, Democrats Abroad is the only organization seeking to represent over 6.7 million U.S. voters abroad. Our global Mail-In ballots made the margin of victory in the states of Arizona and Georgia in the 2020 general election.  We further leveraged our global strength during the 2022 DNC Winter Meeting by drafting a Resolution in Support of H.R. 40. The measure passed unanimously in Washington on 10 March 2022, affirming the DNC’s commitment to enacting a reparations study commission.

H.R. 40 currently enjoys a record 215 representatives committed to voting "yes" in the House—offering the best opportunity to research how the U.S. government can reverse racial disparities. Yet, despite massive support and stellar popularity among Black Americans, the bill remains in grave danger today. Simply put, if H.R. 40 is not put to a vote this year, it will expire after the current congressional session.   

Three key people who can immediately bring the bill to a full House vote are House Speaker Nancy Pelosi, House Majority Leader Steny Hoyer, and House Whip Jim Clyburn.

Black voters within our organization and around the country are saying they can no longer wait. Indeed, our democracy can no longer wait. In 2020, the Democratic Party  saw 12% of the Black male vote swing to Trump, the largest single Republican capture of the Black vote since Nixon. Current data shows this trend likely continuing unless Democrats make good on the goals of their own party platform, which includes establishing a reparations study commission. 
In June 2021, the US House voted nearly unanimously to establish Juneteenth as a federal holiday. While symbolic measures are important, the House should act further and commit to researching comprehensive reparations through H.R. 40.
The right to remedy for racial discrimination is a well-established principle of US and human rights law. In the past, federal commissions have investigated interning Japanese Americans during World War II; claims brought by Native people against the US; and the establishment of a memorial for the Holocaust. In each case the commissions recommended some form of redress. So, we hope you join us in this fight and call on Representatives Pelosi, Hoyer, and Clyburn to bring H.R. 40 to a full House vote as soon as possible.  

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,
[First Name, Last Name]
[Voting State] voter
Lives in [Country of Residence]
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